Highlights of the Memorandum of Agreement
 for Redeployment of Staff Within or Between Employer Organizations Relating to COVID-19
· Employer Organizations may require the assistance and/or reassignment of staff in emergent and episodic situations due to an escalation in service delivery requirements.

· The MOA allows for temporary transfers of staff within or between the Employers Organizations.  Qualified employees will be offered the opportunity to volunteer to work in the site/facility/program experiencing the need. 
· Where insufficient numbers of qualified employees volunteer to transfer, the sending Employer reserves the right to transfer employees commencing with the most junior qualified employee who is available from the sending site. 
· The Employer will provide appropriate paid orientation to employees volunteering.
· Hotel and meals (if necessary), travel time, mileage, and parking costs, will be provided in accordance with the collective agreement.
· A daily “work disruption” allowance for the following; 

-less than 49 Kilometers above normal commute - $10.00 per work day 

-50 – 99 Kilometers above normal commute - $50.00 per workday 
-100 – 149 Kilometers above normal commute - $100.00 per workday 
-150 Kilometers or more above normal commute - $150.00 per workday 
· A limitation of this MOA is that the Employer must continue to follow all other provisions of the Sending Employer’s Collective Agreement.  One limitation with this is the current shift pattern/rotation of the transferring employee must be maintained.  For example, if a specialty Nurse currently works a 12 hour/ 4-day rotation and is asked to volunteer at a site that currently runs 9-5,  she/he does not have to change her/his hours and the Employer would need to amend the work schedule to not be in violation of the collective agreement.  The employee can voluntarily agree to change her/his rotation but the employee is not required to.  Another limitation is the selection of which staff volunteers, the MOA allows for the most junior.  These requirements would be lifted in the event the Employer declares an Emergency.  The Employer would still have to follow the Collective Agreement as much as possible and engage with the affected unions but would have more flexibility if required. 
